

28 February 2024

C/- Mapua Hall, 52 Aranui Road, MAPUA 7005 secretary@ourmapua.org

## To whom it concerns,

Mapua & Districts Community Association (MDCA) use Mapua Hall twice a month to hold our public and executive meetings. MDCA are supportive of all endeavours the Mapua Hall committee undertake to maintain and provide improvements to the hall for the benefit of all hall users.

MDCA support the Mapua Hall Society in their grant application to raise funds to reinforce the roof and ceiling above the Bill Marris Room to avoid an accident involving either hall users or the general public.

Mapua Hall and those community members who make up the hall committee provide an amazing asset and service for the Mapua Community. Patronage of the hall is high and the community are extremely proud of it.

As a user group, MDCA wish to acknowledge the effective and efficient way in which the hall committee manage this valuable community asset and facility on behave of all local residents.

Please do not hesitate to contact us if you feel the need.

Kind Regards,

Jim Vause MDCA Chair